Council Notes – September 22, 2025
· That the Town of Radville approve the nomination of Brenda Saboe and allow a municipal representative to sign the Nominee Information and Acceptance form and provide a letter of approval of the nominee.

· That the Town of Radville approve of the funding for the Radville Branch Library for 21 hours per week at a cost of $21,616.88 for the year of 2026.

· The accounts for approval, Cheques No. 4428 to 4443, and online payments, totaling $48,978.07 were approved for payment.
· Human resource statistics were presented to Council.
· The Radville Marian Health Care Auxiliary is hosting a wheelchair race on September 20 as part of the Heritage Days celebrations. Council discussed the opportunity and, due to limited availability, not enough Council members were able to commit to forming a team. As a result, Council has decided to sponsor a team for the race instead of participating directly.
· That the Town of Radville sponsor a team for the wheelchair race in the amount of $250.00.

· Working on Utility Bills, will be sent by end of the month.

· Discussion on well generator. Too much to fix, better to replace, budget for next year. Will watch as did in the past, for now.

· Decorate truck for the Heritage Day Parade.

· Staff removed the trees from the park.

· Staff will fix the sign on Highway 28 and 13. Permission was received from landowner to access sign.
· Preparations are underway to winterize the park.

· The pool has been decommissioned for the season.

· A steak supper fundraiser is being planned for the end of October to support the Day Care initiatives.

· Received compliments on the cleanup of the Long Creek Saloon.

· A concern was brought forward regarding the lack of lighting at the basketball courts; this is school property and not Town property.

· That the Town of Radville authorizes the signing of the contract with MuniCode for building inspecting services.
· Next regular meeting of Town Council – Tuesday, October 14 7:00 p.m.
